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Fall River Fire Department to Resume COVID-19 Testing 

 

(FALL RIVER, MA- January 10th, 2022)- Due to the increased demand for COVID-19 

testing in the City of Fall River, Mayor Paul Coogan and the Fall River Fire Department have 

announced that free COVID-19 testing will resume at the Fire Department Headquarters, located 

at 140 Commerce Drive in Fall River. Testing will take place from 8:30am-1:30pm every 

Tuesday and Thursday, beginning tomorrow, January 11th, 2022. 

 Testing will be available to City residents only. Proof of residency, such as ID or a piece 

of mail, will be required. Tests will be available on a first come, first serve basis with 300 Rapid 

RNA (PCR) tests being offered per day. Results can be expected within 24-48 hours. 

A hotline has been established at the Fire Department for all questions regarding COVID-

19 testing: 774-644-0703. 

PAUL E. COOGAN 

Mayor 


